
a Ad Hoc Officials Committee Minutes, September 20, 1990 
- 

1. Meeting was called to order by Sally Ann Dillon 9:00 AM. 

2. Members Present: Sally Ann Dillon, Chairman; Rick 
Windes, recorder, Jayne Bruner, Pat Diehl, Judy Gillies, 
Janet Kavados, Mark Lambert, Dick Monahan, Adrienne Pipes, 
Larry Rice (USS), Edna Spring 

3. The committee's Aim was changed to read as follows: "The 
Ad Hoc Officials Committee aims to have all USMS sanctioned 
events officiated by competent officials on a uniform basis 
throughout the country applying all USMS rules, at all 
levels, and at all meets." 

4. The committee recommends that each LMSC establish an 
Offcials Chairman who will--on a continuing basis--develop 
and maintain a liaison with counterparts in USS/YMCA to 
include keeping a roster of qualified officials willing to 
work at Masters meets and maintaining a schedule of 
officials clinics. 

5. Questionnaire on officiating procedures was mailed to 59 
LSC chairmen on June 25, 1990. 17 responses were received. 
Committee will release a follow-up questionnaire to 

- 

remaining LSCs. 

6. Supplement: Appendix E to USMS Rules, Differences 
between USS and USMS Rules. A subcommittee consisting of 
Pat Diehl and Dick Monahan will design a wallet-sized 
supplement for distribution through USMS to USS/YMCA 
officials. A second subcommittee consisting of Judy Gillies 
and Jan Kavados will rearrange and bighlight Appendix E The 
committee recommends that Appendix E continue to be printed 
on facing pages in the Rulebook for ease of photocopying, 
and also recommends that mSCs include a copy of Appendix E 
along with each sanction approval mailed to meet directors. 

7. Article for USMS Newsletter. An article on officiating 
concerns will be submitted for publication in the USMS 
Newsletter. The committee agreed to submit the article in 
the outline format for greater impact. After some spirited 
discussion, warmup guidelines in the article were changed to 
emphasize NO DIVING during warmups. 

8. Guidelines for Warmups. The committee recommends that 
LMSCs obtain the USMS Guidelines for Warmups and send copies 
of these guidelines to meet directors. 

9. Before adjourning at 12:10 pm, the committee noted that 
officiating procedures vary widely within USMS, and 
USS/YMCA. Such variations will undoubtedly keep the 
committee quite busy in future attempts to achieve its Aims. 
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Sally Ann Dillon 
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February 10, 1991 

Dear Mel, 

The minutes from Convention looked great. In reference to 

our phone conversation this evening, I found an omission from my 

committee report (Ad Hoc Officials). When I gave the report, I 

believe I referred to two items which were omitted from the 

Committee's written report of our September 20 meeting. They were: 

1. The committee will investigate High School and Collegiate 

official's programs for possible inclusion in the future. 

2. The committee asked the Top Ten and Records Committee to 

propose a rule change requiring records and top ten times 

be accompianied by verification of a Certified Official 

overseeing the meet. 

I don't know if these require an amendment to the minutes 

but they were inadvertently omitted by my committee's secretary 

from our report. 

Thanks for the information and Paul's phone number. He has 

given me the number of Millard Freeman who is in charge of the 

officials training program for YMCA's. (yes there is one!) 

See you soon, 
n 

Sally Ann Dillon 


